

Tarleton Holy Trinity Church of England (Aided) Primary School

Church Road, Tarleton, Preston. PR4 6UP. Tel: 01772 812662 Headteacher: Mr S.B. Smith BSc (Hons) QTS, PGC Ed Man, NPQH.

E-mail: bursar@holytrinity-tarleton.lancs.sch.uk Web Address: www.tarletonholytrinity.org

Value...Dream...Achieve...

Newsletter No: 38 Date: 19th July 2022

The Final Newsletter of the 2021 - 2022 Academic Year...

THT Sports Day Key Stage 2 2022

Well done to all the Key Stage 2 children for taking part so fairly and giving it their best during the KS2 Sports Day!!

...and thank you to all the parents, carers, family members and friends that came to support and cheer on the children. Once again, all the photos are now on our Website and our Facebook page!! Here are the results from the Junior / Key Stage 2 Sports Day:

Overall Standings							
1	1 Yarrow						
2	Douglas						
3	Ribble						
4	Asland						

	Marathon winners								
У3	Girls Race	Molly							
У3	Boys Race	Georgie							
У4	Girls Race	Amelia S							
У4	Boys Race	Luke							
У5	Girls Race	Lucy							
У5	Boys Race	Raymond							
У6	Girls Race	Rosey							
У6	Boys Race	James B							

Well done to all our Juniors and well done to the individual winners of the Marathon and to Yarrow who won the overall event!!

...and thank you to all the Junior staff who helped run the event and of course to Year 6 and Mr Skinner who put the event together!!

Some Awards

We finish the academic year 'on a high' as we have been awarded two awards during the last couple of weeks... one is the School Games Gold Award for 2021 / 22. This is awarded to schools who have a high percentage of children who participate not only in PE sessions, but after school clubs and Inter School Competitions.



We also won the School's Poppy Award for the area, as we raised the most money out of 52 schools for the British Legion.

PE Kits and Uniform for next year

Due to the pandemic and isolating bubbles etc., this year we have allowed our older children to come in their PE Kit for the whole day. From September onwards, we are going back to our 'usual' routine - where all the children come to school in their School Uniform and then get changed during the day for PE.

Calendar of Events for 2022 - 2023

Every year we publish our 'Calendar of Events' as soon as we can so that parents / carers know when things are happening at THT are for the forth coming year. Events include Open Day, Parents' Evenings and Sports Day 2023!!

The Calendar is available to view on the School's Website and the dates will also soon be on the App. Or...click here to have a look at what we're up to next year!!

Celebration Worship - 9th September

There will not be a Celebration Worship during the first week of school - we are looking to start them on Friday 9^{th} September - watch this space!!

Celebration Worship

Last week saw the final Celebration Worship of the academic year - Well done to all those who made it to the final 'Bench' ... they were:

Reception	All Reception Class
Year 1	Regan
Year 2	Adelaide
Year 3	Lexie and Mary
Year 4	Rebecca
Year 5	Ita
Year 6	All Year 6
Head teacher Award	Amber in Year 6

Our Worship Theme for this Week is...

Moving on Up & The Heatwave

Mr Smith's Colouring Competition - the Winners

I would like to say a big THANK YOU to all those who entered my competition - and well done to the winners who were:

Reception	Eliana and Pippa
Year 1	Darragh
Year 2	Amelia and Lily May
Year 3	Esme and Bethany
Year 4	Rebecca and Jessia S
Year 6	Lucy I and Oakly

Pictures of the winning entries have already been posted on the Website and Facebook and will be displayed in our ICT suite which is now a meeting / group work room.

Team Point Winners for the Academic Year 2021 - 2022

I announced in Worship yesterday morning that our Yarrow Team have won the Team Point Competition for the year!! As a reward they can come to school on Wednesday in their own clothes (Non Uniform) but with a hint of yellow...Well done to our 'Yellow' Yarrow Team!!

The Team Point Table finished like this:

Position	House	Points
First	Yarrow (Yellow)	6850
Second	Ribble (Red)	5697
Third	Douglas (Blue)	5296
Fourth	Asland (Green)	5170

Are you free to Volunteer and hear readers??

As we open our doors wider in September we would like to invite as many of you as possible to come into school and hear the children read. Please get in touch with Mr. Smith or Mrs. Birkby if you think you can be available.

A Reminder about Haircuts and Earrings

Please can I remind parents and carers about our policy on haircuts for when they return in September? The policy states:

It is requested that long hair (shoulder length or longer) should always be tied up, not only for Health and Safety reasons but also to discourage head lice. We request that parents do not allow children to have their hair coloured, shaved too short, cut in lines or patterns, or gelled into extreme styles in school term time. The school reserves the right to decide on the appropriateness of a hairstyle or haircut.

If your child is thinking about having their ear(s) pierced...now is the time to do it, as the hole that the stud makes will just about be healed when we return after the Summer Break. For more information have a look at our School Prospectus. http://tarletonholytrinity.org/the-school-prospectus/

Friends of THT Masquerade Ball

The Ball Team would like to thank all the businesses/companies & individuals who sponsored and donated raffle or auction prizes for the above event. Thank you also to all the parents, staff & members of the local community who attended the event & helped to make it such an enjoyable & successful evening. A special thank you goes to Anthony Johnson who was our compere & DJ for the night. The total profit raised from the Ball was a massive £10,013.65.

Lancashire Fire and Rescue Service

A message for our older children to help them to keep safe around deep water. Please click $\underline{\text{here}}$ to read it.

End of Term Leavers' Service in Church - 2pm

Tarleton Holy Trinity celebrates the end of the year with a Leavers' Service in church, and we would like to invite you all to join us in Church. The service begins at 2.00pm on Thursday 21st July and will last for about an hour. Once the service has finished, the children will then come back to school. If any parents and carers would like to then pick their children up from school, please come into the school yard after the service. The children can be picked up from their usual doors.

The End of the School Year 2021 - 2022

Just to remind you that school closes for the Summer Break on Thursday 21st July at the usual time of 3.25/3.30pm. However, all children can be picked up earlier at approximately 3.00pm once the Leavers' Service has finished in church (see below for more details).

Please note that there will be <u>no After School Club</u> on the last day of term, although Breakfast Club and Easy Drop will be on as usual!!

End of Year Rewards Celebration:

On the morning of the 21st, we will also be holding our End of Year Rewards Celebration in school starting at 9.30am. All Year 6 parents, carers and family members are invited to this and parents / carers of prize winners who will be contacted nearer the event. It is a time where amongst other things, the Pupils of the Year will be named, and the Sports Day Marathon Winners will receive their certificates.

Infant Teddy Bear's Picnic - please keep this a secret!!

A reminder...As you may be aware, on Wednesday 20th July, our Infant children will be taking part in our Teddy Bear's picnic. Janet will provide the children with a special pack lunch rather than their usual lunch choice and weather depending, the children will have a picnic outside (or in the hall due to rain) during their lunch hour. The children will be allowed to bring one teddy from home, into school on that day. The key stage one staff will organise a few games in the afternoon followed by a story.

In the past, we have had a surprise visit from the local ice cream man. We usually keep this a secret so that it is a nice surprise for the children when he arrives and drives onto our playground, playing the music. We would really appreciate it if you would not mention this to the children, however, let us know if your infant child would like an ice cream in the afternoon. We ask that you send £1 into school and give this to your class teacher, which will pay for your child to either have an ice cream with a choice of topping, or a fruit juice lolly if they would prefer.

On this day, the Ice Cream Van will stay on the playground after school for any parents / carers who want to buy ice creams etc. after 3.30pm for them or their children. These will be sold at 'normal' Ice Cream Van prices.

Our Results for the End of Key Stage Year Groups

End of Foundation Stage results for Summer 2022 – 27 in cohort

CLL	CLL	PSED	PSED	PSED	PHY	PHY	LIT	LIT	LIT	Maths	Maths	UTW	UTW	UTW	Art	Art	Prime
L&A	Sp	Self	Man	Relation	Gross	Fine	Word	Comp	Write	Num	Num	P&P	Р&	Nat	Creat	Imagine	+ Lit
		Reg	feel		Motor	Motor	Read	-			Pat		Cult			_	and
																	Maths
89	70	85	89	93	96	93	67	81	67	78	81	85	85	96	96	96	56

Children considered as 'On Track' in each section = 56% 'On Track' in all of PSED, Physical, CLL, Lit and Maths = 56%

Phonics Screening - June 2022

Year 1 (scores of 32 or more) = 20 children (out of 23) = 87%

Year 2 (scores of 32 or more) = 24 children (out of 30) = 80% This is one extra child from the November screening

Key Stage 1 results for Summer 2022 - 30 in cohort

		Rea	ding			Wri	ting		Mathematics				
	attainment 'at and beyond' expected standard summer 2022		'at gı de _l sum	nment reater oth' nmer 122	ʻat bey expe stan sum	nment and ond' ected dard imer 22	attainment 'at greater depth' summer 2022		attainment 'at and beyond' expected standard summer 2022		attainment 'at greater depth' summer 2022		
	No. %		No.	%	No.	%	No.	%	No.	%	No.	%	
Actual July 22	23	77	5	17	22	73	2	7	21	73	1	3	

READING, \	READING, WRITING & MATHEMATICS COMBINED									
	attainment 'at and beyond' expected standard summer 2022									
	Number	%								
Actual July 22	21	66								

<u>Key Stage 2 Results / Teacher Assessments (Writing) for Summer 2022</u> <u>32 in cohort</u>

		Rea	ding		W	Writing (Moderated)			GPS				Mathematics				
	attainment attai		nment	attainment		attainment		attainment		attainment		attainment		attainment			
	ʻat	and	'at g	reater	ʻat	'at and		'at greater depth'		ʻat and beyond'		'at greater		'at and		'at greater	
	beyond' expected		de	pth'	,	onď	de					oth'	beyond'		depth'		
			expected summer		expected summer		expected summer		expected		summer						
	stan	dard	20)22	stan	dard	20)22	standard		2022		standard		2022		
		nmer				nmer			summer				summer				
)22)22)22			2022				
	No.	%	No.	%	No.	%	No.	%	No.	%	No.	%	No.	%	No.	%	
Actual July 22	30	94	11	34	22	69	3	9	25	78	11	34	28	88	13	41	
National				No				No				No				No	
Figures		74		data		69		data		72		data		71		data	
				yet				yet				yet				yet	

READING, WRITING & MATHEMATICS COMBINED									
	attainment 'at and beyond' expected standard summer 2022								
	Number %								
Actual July 22	22	69							
National Figures		59							

Toast and Breakfast Buns

A reminder that the payment items for Toast and Breakfast Buns are now available on ParentPay for the first half term of Autumn 2022 (1st September to 21st October 2022).

Please log in and pay for these items before the deadline which is strictly tomorrow, Wednesday 20th July at 12 noon. Sorry but we cannot add late comers!!

Some Goodbyes...

As the end of the Year approaches we say a fond farewell to three members of our staff. We say 'Goodbye' to Miss Davies and Miss Kudlacova who have been working as Teaching Assistants in the school this year. We also say a sad "Farewell' to Mrs Lancaster who has been with us for nearly two years covering last Year's Y4 and this Year's Y3. Andrea has done an amazing job and fitted into the THT team seamlessly!! We will see her in the future as we hopefully will be inviting her back for 'supply cover' if teachers are poorly or on a training course.

We also say Goodbye to Fr. Tom who is 'retiring' from playing the piano for our Hymn Practices each week. I've been here for 9 years and he has been playing the piano for us longer than that!! Thank you Fr. Tom!!

...And Finally...

So that's it for another year...my 14th Year of Headship completed...and my 9th at THT.

Thanks as always to the THT Team of Staff and Governors who have worked tirelessly during another very different academic year.

Have a lovely summer...have a good rest...re charge those batteries and we'll see you on the 1st September!!

As always...thanks for reading...yours sincerely,

Stephen B. Smith Head teacher

Did you know...

Our Summer Holiday this year, lasts for 41 days... The pupils of THT start the Autumn 2022 Term on Thursday 1st September with the doors opening at the usual time of 8.45am. Breakfast Club, Easy Drop and After school Club will also all start on the 1st!!

In the meantime, this gives the children 41 days to ride their bikes, or 984 hours to play with a ball, or 59,040 minutes to skip, paint, read and jump...or 3,6542,400 seconds to tidy their bedroom (if they're naughty)!!! For all the Holiday / Term dates for the 2022 - 2023 Academic Year, click on: http://tarletonholytrinity.org/wpcontent/uploads/2016/04/Holiday-List-2022-2023-1.pdf or look at the School App!!

Have a brilliant summer... stay safe... God Bless!!



Now how does that Alice Cooper song go??